Local Comprehensive Planning Committee

September 16, 2004, 7:00 p.m.

2nd Floor Conference Room, Town Hall

Present:  Ben Gitlow, Dennis O’Connell, Rex Peterson, Alex Hay, Birgitta Olson, Trevor Pontbriand

Absent:   Paul Banner, Charles Mulligan, Lezli Rowell

1. Approval of minutes

Mr. O’Connell moved and Mr. Hay seconded that the minutes of September 2, 2004 be approved as presented.  The Committee’s vote in favor of the motion was three in favor and two abstaining.   Ms. Olson and Mr. Pontbriand were absent from the September 2 meeting.

2. Section Assignments

Mr. O’Connell asked if all sections of the plan were assigned.  Mr. Peterson said that all of the sections were assigned under the new outline for the update.  The new outline does not include all of the sections from the 1995 LCP.

3. Story Boarding

Mr. Gitlow described the concept of “story boarding”.  Each section would have a one-page outline with a general statement of goals and themes.  A second page would contain an illustration to support the goals and themes (a chart, table or supporting data).  

Mr. O’Connell used the example of affordable housing.  Is there data to document the need for housing or is it a desire?  Mr. Gitlow gave another example using the downtown.  The first step would be to define “downtown”.  Mr. Gitlow’s definition includes about 250 parcels.  What will be the impact of a municipal water supply on development in the downtown?  Should the Town allow expansion of existing uses or new uses?  What is the relationship to revitalizing downtown?  Does revitalization necessarily mean more businesses?

Mr. Hay asked why we were not using the goals already established in the 1995 LCP?  He said the goals in the economic development section were good ones, with the exception that some might be combined.  Mr. Gitlow said that the story boarding format shouldn’t get in the way of people writing down their ideas.  Mr. Peterson said that most LCP’s are set up with a goals and objectives section followed by an inventory of existing conditions.  The final section of action steps are what needs to be done to take you from the existing conditions to what you want to accomplish in the goals and objectives.  The group agreed to continue working on outlining sections for the update.

Respectfully submitted,

Rex Peterson, Assistant Town Administrator  

Benjamin Gitlow, Chairman

